
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held in Chorley Village Hall on Monday 22nd February 2010 at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, M Shineton, S Home, D Newsham,    A Parsons.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris
Parishioners: 0

00.
Public participation:

No public present.

01.
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs R Griffiths (family illness), J Davies (will arrive late if possible), D Walsh (will arrive late if possible). RESOLVED to accept apologies.

02.
Declaration of interests:

· Cllr Abbiss – personal interest in item 6 – School meeting (Clerk pointed out meeting cancelled so declaration not required).

· Cllr Home – personal leading to prejudicial interest in item 6 – Broadplace letter and Lengthsman Scheme.
· Cllr Hamilton-Russell – personal interest in item 9b – Parish Watch co-ordinator.

03.
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on Monday 25th January 2010:

These had been circulated with the agenda. RESOLVED that these be signed as a true record.

04.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Progress report:

Clerk confirmed the following:

· Complaint received regarding non collection of recycling boxes from Hinton Farm and Cottages – Clerk had dealt with this and these have since been collected.

· Salt/Grit – email read out from SC confirming that they only have grit/salt for 2 runs until new stocks are received and therefore cannot let us have more.

· A meeting with SC regarding the dropped kerb outside the Dr’s Surgery is still trying to be arranged and Clerk will notify Cllrs when this has been arranged.

· Reply read from SC regarding previous parish problems sent in – 105 potholes recorded by SC together with other problems in the parish. Graham Downes requested where the PC wanted him to start with repairs along the Bagginswood road.  It was agreed that work should commence at Punches corner and carry on straight through to Farlow. Chairman confirmed that the large hole on the Honeysuckle Lane is near to the entrance of the BW. Midwinters bend – kerbing the bend supports the road edge and stops over running but if this is not the desired solution then patching will be done and the cycle of over running starts again.  SC is not allowed to place boulders on the side of the road. It was agreed that kerbing will have to be carried out.
· Northwood Lane – a complaint had been received by Clerk regarding over running of the verge which caused damage and mud on the road but Graham Downes confirmed that he had visited the site but could not see a real problem. Work is to be carried out on this road at some stage.
The item in the minutes regarding the P3 work and Lengthsman work was queried as these groups are funded separately.  Clarification of this will asked if Cllr Davies arrives.

Planning training – Cllr Shineton confirmed that Officers are willing to carry out training at local PC meetings but it was felt that it would be better to hold these as cluster events – no dates available yet. RESOLVED to write and confirm interest.
Snow Warden/Tree Warden clarification received from SC via Cllr Abbiss.

05.
Planning applications:

a) Erection of a single storey extension to existing conservatory and construction of ramped access – Cox’s Barn, Bagginswood:

Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell, A Parson and D Walsh attended the site visit.  Cllr Shineton apologised for not attending.

Cllr Parsons confirmed that she could not see anything to object to as this was along the back of the house and could not be seen from anywhere. 

Cllr Shineton read a letter confirming that this conservatory had been allowed on appeal in 1989 stating that this conservatory was not out of character with the barn.

After discussions it was RESOLVED to support the plans pointing out that this was a thriving rural business and that this work will enhance the property and the disabled ramp will be very beneficial as accommodation in the area is limited particularly for the disabled.
b) Appeal re: Removal of agricultural occupancy condition – The Firs, Billingsley Lane, Chorley:

Cllr Shineton confirmed that Cllr Tindall will represent the SC at the appeal and Cllr Shineton will also put the case forward.

Clerk read out email from the Planning Inspectorate confirming that the applicant has 6 months to appeal in and not 6 weeks as previously confirmed.
Clerk also read out our comments dates 24th March 2009 and after discussions it was RESOLVED to send in copies of this letter re-iterating these comments.

05.
Correspondence:

Resignation of Cllr I Swain – Clerk had notified SC of the vacancy and unless an election is requested co-option will be at the March meeting. Cllrs were asked to talk to parishioners regarding the vacancy.

Letter of thanks from Stottesdon PCC re: Burial grant

JDH Business Services Ltd – Internal Audit Services – noted.

SC - IT sessions at Fighting Cocks – 6th and 20th March 11am-12.30pm - £5 for 2 sessions – posters put on notice boards.

SC – Local Council Involvement in Minor Highway and Environmental Maintenance: – 

Cllr Home declared a prejudicial interest and left the room in this item as her husband operates this scheme for the PC.

As this scheme is running well it was RESOLVED to continue to operate this scheme with Willowdene.  Clerk will sign and return forms.

Cllr Home re-joined meeting.

Arts Service questionnaire – pass to Village Hall.

SC – Community Emergency Scheme – Clerk will write and ask if they have further supplies of the small magnetic document.
SALC – various items including training events

SC – Broadplace printer: – 

Cllr Home declared a personal leading to prejudicial interest and took no part in this discussion.  It was RESOLVED that the printer be handed to Willowdene who have confirmed to Clerk that any parishioner can obtain copies during day time.
NSPCC – Clerk will put this poster on the notice board.
SC – Notification of the Council Tax base for 2010 is £314.28.

Emails received/forwarded:

Rural Services network – noted.
SC – Maintaining High Quality Education Provision – Consultation Meetings – meeting cancelled now due to appointment of new Director of Children and Young People’s Services – new date to be confirmed.
Samaritans Donation request – will deal with at next meeting.
WMRAF Annual Conference – no interest shown.
Service provision in Market Towns – Fighting Cocks already promoting this.
MP emails – It was felt that during the run up to elections the PC will not support any policies from any parties.
Health Authority Newsletter received – noted.

SALC – Special General meeting Saturday 13th March 2010 10am-12 noon, Shirehall to formerly agree the new constitution.

Pride of Shropshire Awards – Cllr Shineton suggested that the Clerk be nominated for this.
Email received from SALC regarding part 1 of the new Standing Orders – The cost is £25 but if they order in bulk this costs £15 – Clerk discussed this with the Chairman and agreed that part 1 be ordered – ratification of this decision was requested. It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council purchase part 1 of the Standing Orders.

At this point the Chairman queried with Councillors whether additional meetings should be held to deal with Standing Orders/Core Strategy/Charter. It was felt that these could perhaps be dealt with without the need for separate meetings.
07.
Parish Charter:

This had been carried forward from last meeting in order for Cllrs to look at the document.

Chairman felt that item 1-1.1 bullet point 6 should allow ‘adequate time’ for responses to Shropshire Council on documents and on item 3.1 bullet point 4 the first word ‘endeavour’ should be deleted. Cllr Parsons felt that the document was repetitive and could be reduced by only making points once and explained that most sections from page 3 onwards start off by saying what SC will do, then repeat it all in a series of more detailed bullet points - a rather laborious way of presenting information. From page 11 onwards it states what local councils will do under the same set of headings. To simplify the document headings could be used once only, listing under each the responsibilities of both parties, SC and Local Councils.

There is also the way that information set out very clearly in appendices 2 &3 appears in partial form in the main document in the form of lists, e.g. section 7 should stop after 7.1, and just refer to appendix 3 for more info. 7.2 and 7.3 are not needed. Even worse is section 10, most of which is a long list which is repeated in its entirety in appendix 2. Section 10 should end after the first paragraph and reference to appendix 2. After discussions it was RESOLVED that Clerk sends a reply using these comments.
08.
Core Strategy:

Chairman was concerned that ‘Water Management’ was too Severn Centric and  does not take into account the Southern Shropshire ‘Teme’ catchment area together with our problems. It was agreed to keep circulating the documents between Councillors – these can also be looked at on the website – and bring comments to next meeting to formulate a reply.
09.
Parish matters/problems:
a)  Parish problems:

· School playground is very icy and it was queried if it would be possible for a grit bin to be provided.  Clerk pointed out that SC did not have any available as she had enquired last week.  Apparently the new surface on the playground holds the water making the surface very slippy. 

· Playgroup – New leader has been appointed.

· Cllr Abbiss pointed out that the Environment Agency will be writing to SC asking for a drainage system to be put in down Pickthorn Lane as the silt is lying in the water way and also washing down from Riddings Lane.
· Road subsidence from Mr Harris’ (Hall Orchard corner)/Shunesley junction/Shutley Farm road.
· Cars parked at Beavers Lodge just sticking out into the road – considered unsafe as the road is narrow and on a bend.
· Clerk received complaints once again regarding vehicles parking on pavements outside the school, which does obscure visibility for children and road users.  Clerk had talked to the Head about this and an item was put in their newsletter before half term.  It was RESOLVED that the Chairman notifies the Police to ask them to visit once again and to also speak to the owners of Beaver Lodge.
b) Parish Watch:

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest as co-ordinator.
Chairman reported that a blue pick-up seems to be in the area quite a lot lately and asked everyone to be vigilant.
c) Parish Plan:

Cllr Shineton reported that a further meeting had not yet been arranged but also pointed out that someone else needs to pick this up and move the updating of the Parish Plan forward. A further questionnaire needs to be sent out to start off the updating process.
10.
Standing Orders:

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk and Chairman go through these and ‘tweak as necessary’ for the needs of the Parish Council.

11.
Risk Assessment/Asset Register:
Clerk had circulated these documents with the agenda and it was RESOLVED that these be accepted.
12.
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments:

PAYE - £648.48

Clerk’s salary - £xxx

Mrs F Morris - £20 (£1 coins for heating in Village Hall)

RESOLVED that these cheques be paid.
Bank Statement presented to Council.

b) Income since last meeting:

Nil

13.
SALC report:

Cllr Abbiss pointed out that the Area Committee meeting is tomorrow night at Bridgnorth when the Guest Speaker will be from HomePoint. The following meeting will be held on Tuesday 23rd March which will incorporate a training session on ‘Staff Appraisals’ run by John Ward – everyone is welcome to attend whether members of SALC or not. This is a free training session.
14.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

Cllr Shineton gave a brief report. 

Full Council meeting to be held on Thursday 25th February.

Meals on Wheels – Cllr Shineton confirmed that the service is not being withdrawn but a review is to take place on people’s needs as a whole, not just meals, as some people might be in need of far more help than be provided with a meal.

15.
Items for next agenda:

Core Strategy

Standing Orders

16.
Extra car parking:

It was RESOLVED that due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed under item 14 the public and press shall be excluded under s1(2) Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.
See separate pink sheet.
17.
Date of next meeting:
Wednesday 24th March 2010 – altered due to training session at Shirehall on Monday 22nd.

Cheques written:
Mrs F Morris – salary - £xxx

PAYE – £648.48

Mrs F Morris - £20 (£1 coins for heating in Village Hall)

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.38pm.
These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting dated 24th March 2010
Signed: 
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